
 

 

Stakeholder Bulletin 2 December 2024 

Latest Updates 

MP speaks of Hull councillor’s testimony in support of Tobacco and Vapes Bill 

 

Health leaders from across the Humber and North Yorkshire say they are thrilled to see the 
historic Tobacco and Vapes Bill move to the committee stage after an overwhelmingly positive 
vote during the bill’s second reading in Parliament. 

There was cross-party support for the bill, which also includes provisions to implement robust 
regulations for vaping to curb youth use. 

The final vote saw 415 MPs in favour of the bill, with only 47 voting against it—20 fewer than 
those who opposed similar legislation during the bill’s aborted passage through the previous 
Parliament. 



During the debate, Liberal Democrat MP Helen Morgan explained her decision to support the 
bill, shifting from her previous stance of abstention. She credited her change of heart to a 
moving speech by Hull councillor, Linda Chambers, at a recent Parliamentary event. 

Click here to read more. 

Pathway Diagnostic Review 

 

The NHS Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care Board (ICB) Clinical Effectiveness Unit 
(CEU) is committed to compiling all clinical pathways across interfaces to establish a single 
repository for clinicians.  

This initiative aims to facilitate easier access to and utilisation of these resources. The pathways 
will be consolidated, serving as a comprehensive resource hub for clinicians.  

The CEU will work directly with Places and Clinical Networks to source their current pathways, 
and will later move to work with providers. 

Colleagues are asked to complete a short questionnaire if they: 

• Have previously developed a pathway 

• Are currently working on a pathway 

• Have knowledge of a pathway 

Click here to access the questionnaire. For further information, please contact 
hnyicb.clinicaleffectivenessunit@nhs.net. 

https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/mp-speaks-of-hull-councillor-testimony-in-support-of-tobacco-and-vapes-bill/
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=slTDN7CF9UeyIge0jXdO40qu4_j-N9RJsFfGtaIOIWxUQjZES1NPUjVNVVg0NE04RUoyV1VOMlRDRS4u&route=shorturl
mailto:hnyicb.clinicaleffectivenessunit@nhs.net


Introduction and engagement events for Continuing Healthcare and Section 117  

 

Throughout November, the Complex Care programme team hosted three engagement events 
for Continuing Healthcare and Section 117 activity on behalf of NHS Humber and North 
Yorkshire Integrated Care Board (ICB). 

The events were attended by over 100 organisations across the system, including market 
providers, local authority partners, care associations and NHS providers. Each event was full of 
insightful presentations, engaging discussions and networking. 

The events began with setting the scene across the ICB, acknowledging areas that required 
improvement and areas of opportunity. This offered attendees early insight into the key new 
areas where the ICB is looking for partnership working. 

There was a deep dive into the challenges and opportunities of one-to-one observations in 
packages of care which identified areas of opportunity for providers. There was also an update 
from the finance team looking at the challenging financial context for the marketplace. 

The programme team is looking to hold further events, both in person and virtually across the 
North Yorkshire and Humber area. To be involved or to attend future events, please contact 
hnyicb-voy.marketqueries@nhs.net. 

Thank you to all who attended and contributed to making these events a resounding success.  

mailto:hnyicb-voy.marketqueries@nhs.net


Connect with us on social media 

 

If you are already following us on social media – thank you. If not, you could be missing out on 
some of our latest announcements, good news stories, feel-good videos and health and 
wellbeing top tips. 

Over the last few months, we have been developing our social media presence for the 
Partnership and our public-facing brand, Let's Get Better. We now have Facebook, LinkedIn, 
Instagram, and TikTok as ways to reach current and new audiences with content from across the 
system and Partnership. 

It would be great if you could follow us on social media and join the conversation by liking and 
sharing our content: 

• Partnership Facebook 

• ICB LinkedIn 

• Let's Get Better Facebook  

• Let's Get Better Instagram  

• Let's Get Better TikTok 

We are always on the lookout for engaging content to help tell our story and keep our local 
communities informed on the latest updates, health advice and everything in between.  

If you have something to share please email hnyicb.communications@nhs.net. 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FHNYPartnership&data=05|02|chelsea.sampson%40nhs.net|7c18aebf03634060657508dd0f0ae971|37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3|0|0|638683261712571269|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=izKwHcieVl0mqcg2oF2fWwwDOThZrpKuY3Y3AqClJIw%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.linkedin.com%2Fcompany%2Fnhs-hny-icb%2F&data=05|02|chelsea.sampson%40nhs.net|7c18aebf03634060657508dd0f0ae971|37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3|0|0|638683261712587553|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=tNPc96OGVWO2vzxicWw2yXk%2BZLX%2BAmoZpVT7uwCm8kE%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fletsgetbetterhny%2F&data=05|02|chelsea.sampson%40nhs.net|7c18aebf03634060657508dd0f0ae971|37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3|0|0|638683261712596866|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=xnMqogZjWelBy2Vz2CyXtZH5HbLV6tGwkfbM3A%2BrKAU%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fletsgetbetterhny%2F&data=05|02|chelsea.sampson%40nhs.net|7c18aebf03634060657508dd0f0ae971|37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3|0|0|638683261712606145|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=L3eIOsQOD%2B2yvvglSuBGv7fMRef6e5QuxZl718SNFH4%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tiktok.com%2F%40letsgetbetterhny%3Flang%3Den&data=05|02|chelsea.sampson%40nhs.net|7c18aebf03634060657508dd0f0ae971|37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3|0|0|638683261712616229|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=5TaT6aZ5PmhtDV6E7mHzCLjmSPl16byKQRyTlw0FIJk%3D&reserved=0
mailto:hnyicb.communications@nhs.net


Get Involved 

York Minster to host the 45th annual NHS Christmas Carol Service 

 

Wednesday 4 December 2024, 6:45-8:45pm 

The much-loved NHS Christmas Carol Service returns to York Minster, marking its 45th year as a 
cherished festive tradition. 

Open to everyone, this special event invites the community to come together for an evening of 
carols, reflection, and celebration in the magnificent setting of one of England’s most iconic 
cathedrals. 

The service will feature a choir of NHS staff from across Yorkshire and Lincolnshire, whose 
harmonies will fill the historic Minster with the spirit of the season. 

This is a free event and seating is available on a first-come, first-served basis. Don’t miss this 
unforgettable evening – come and join the celebration at York Minster! 



Lincs Inspire: Discovery Event 

 

Thursday 5 December 2024, 9:00am-12:00pm 

Find out how physical activity can help to improve your health and quality of life. 

The free event at Cleethorpes Leisure Centre is to help those who are living with a health 
condition, disability or have decreased mobility due to their age. Discover the support available 
to help you to improve your health and quality of life. 

Information will also be available on support programmes aimed at those who are: 

• Living with and beyond cancer 

• Struggling with their mental health 

• Experiencing respiratory difficulties 

• Diagnosed with cardiovascular disease 

• Looking to stay active during pregnancy or after birth 

Click here for more information. 

https://lincsinspire.com/sport-leisure/discovery-event/


Understanding the cultural and cancer health needs of the Muslim population 

 

Wednesday 11 December 2024, 12:30-1:30pm 

This session is delivered by Jamal Choudhury, Director of The Peel Project CIC, a community 
initiative in Hull supporting Black, Asian and Minority Ethnicities. 

This online event is aimed at Healthcare and VCSE colleagues who support members of the 
Muslim community in accessing cancer screening and healthcare. 

Jamal will give insight into a range of factors which are important within the Muslim faith and 
may affect how and when people from this community access healthcare. 

Click here to book your place. 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/understanding-the-cultural-and-cancer-health-needs-of-the-muslim-population-tickets-1074463391929


News from Across the Partnership 

Hospital patients invited to paws, rest and recover 

 

We’re a nation of pet lovers, and those who enjoy the company of an animal at home will know 
the joy they can bring. 

At the same time, hospital staff and volunteers are bringing that same uplifting feeling to 
patients at Hull Royal Infirmary and Castle Hill Hospital to aid their recovery and wellbeing. 

Having first introduced Pets as Therapy (PAT) dogs to the hospitals in 2022, the initiative has 
proved incredibly popular and now, the team of furry, four-legged recruits has reached double 
figures for the first time. 

Click here to read more. 

Project aims to ease patient anxiety with virtual hospital tour 

 

https://www.hey.nhs.uk/news/2024/12/02/hospital-patients-invited-to-paws-rest-and-recover/


Patients and carers visiting one of Tees, Esk and Wear Valley NHS Foundation Trust’s hospitals 
will soon be able to tour the site without leaving their own homes – thanks to a pioneering new 
scheme. 

Work on creating a 360-degree virtual visit of the Dalesway Unit at Roseberry Park Hospital, 
Middlesbrough, is now underway, featuring areas such as the reception, corridors and café. 

If the project proves popular, it is hoped that the idea can be rolled out to at least ten of the 
Trust's sites over the next year. 

Click here to read more. 

Stay Up to Date 

Visit our website or follow us on social media (@HNYPartnership) to get the latest news and 
information from the Partnership. 

If you have a story, event or update you would like to be featured in a future bulletin, please 
contact hnyicb.communications@nhs.net. 

https://www.tewv.nhs.uk/news/pioneering-project-aims-to-ease-patient-anxiety-with-hospital-virtual-tour/
https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/
mailto:hnyicb.communications@nhs.net
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